AMC Worcester Chapter
Executive Committee Meeting Minutes: 5/29/24
To foster the protection, enjoyment and understanding of the outdoors.
Auburn Middle School: 9 West Street, Auburn, MA 01501
Hybrid Meeting
Link: https://outdoorsorg.webex.com/meet/wrchapterwebex2

Attendance:
· Chris Pignatiello-Chatson, Chapter Chair (Absent)
· Wendy Dziemian, Vice Chair      
· Kim Beauchemin, Past Chair  (Remote)
· Donald Davies, Leadership Chair           
· Ruth Legg, Secretary (Remote)
· José Schroen, Treasurer (Absent)
· Dave Brainard, Climbing Chair (Absent)
· Nancy Cahn, Communications Co-Chair (Absent)
· Carol Warren, Social Media and Communications Co-Chair   
· Eric Fung, Biking Chair 
· Eric Harris, Conservation Chair    
· Christine Crepeault, Finance Chair    
· Walt Lazarz, Hiking Chair      
· Dave Laska, Historian   
· Alex Molnar, Membership Chair    
· Mike Peckar, Midstate Trail  (Remote)
· David Elliott, Paddling Chair     
· Ruth Langh, Skiing Co-Chair (Remote)
· Rob Gonzalez, Skiing Co-Chair 
· Joe Massery, 3rd Wednesday    
· Fred Mezynski, 3rd Wednesday (Absent)
· John Mangano, Trails Chair 
· Zenya Molnar, 20s and 30s Chair       
· Steve Ciras, Maine Woods Initiative Committee  (Remote)
· Ladda "Bug" Kosaketh, DEI Chair  (Remote
· Charlie Arsenault, Regional Director, AMC   (Remote)
· Meighan Matthews, Volunteer Relations, AMC    
· Steve Crowe, Trails Fest Committee (Guest)    
· Luke Chapdelaine (Guest)
6:30 PM — Regular business (20 min)
· Happy Birthday to Wendy!!!!
· Wendy D - Welcome - Meeting called to order
· Wendy D - Meeting norms on the board
· Ruth Legg - Review/Accept minutes of previous EC Meeting – April 2024
· With modifications received today to be included.  Motion to accept Joe M 2nd  Rob G. AIF.
· Jose S - April 2024 Treasurer’s Report – Sent partial Treasurer’s Report.
· Wendy D - Volunteer of the Month – May ‘24 – Walt nominated both Sharon Whalen and Bill Zahavey.  For 10 years they have been working together to do a paddle on the Whitehall Reservoir.  If you ever get a chance to join them, it’s delightful.  Last year, Bill was nominated and he declined the nomination because his partner, Sharon and he do that together.  This year Sharon was nominated and chosen by the randomizer and she said the same thing.  So Carol and Wendy said that it is official.  Both Bill and Sharon are now officially Volunteer of the Month.  
· Recognizing the TrailsFest committee, especially Emily
· Wendy - Christine C reached out and recognized that Emily Morino has really gone above and beyond.  But the randomizer is a legitimate thing.  People get nominated and put in the randomizer and it picks the Volunteer of the Month for us.  However, Emily and the TrailsFest Committee in general deserve some formal recognition for what they have accomplished.  
· Alex M – Talked a bit about leadership appreciation events.  Also, Nancy Cahn is soliciting articles for Wachusett Views due June 15 which is after TrailsFest, so someone should write up a recognition report on the TrailsFest committee and submit it to Wachusett Views and that would be shared over email and social media.  
6:50 PM — Old business (20 min)
· TrailsFest Update – Mike Peckar 
· TrailsFest is Saturday.  Things are shaping up well.  Thanks to Emily Merlino, Olivia Hoode who is the Greater Worcester Land Trust intern, and all the other people who have been part of that committee—Christine C, Joe M, Dave L.  
· Everybody in the AMC tables will be together in the big tent.  We have a permit for the big tent and we just got the permit for TrailsFest itself today, approved by the DCR in Boston.  All good news.  The weather should be fantastic.  The slate of activities is filling up.  
· Questions?  Mike confirmed that we do have enough help for setting up Friday night, but if you want to help and are available at 5:30 pm, then come on out.  He also confirmed that we have a tent for the musicians and the ski lifts will be open from 1-3 pm.  
· Conservation Committee Update: Trail Trash Challenge Update – Eric Harris
· Dave E submitted pictures for the Trash Challenge.  He was the only person who submitted pictures.  A great job was done.  It was exactly what we were hoping/looking for.  Dave E mentioned that they didn’t do their usual Lake Quinsigamond cleanup because of the weather so they didn’t get their usual 30 or so tires this year.
· Eric H and the Conservation Committee will be designing a bookmark for the bookclub, so stay tuned.  They would like to team up with some people to do an invasive species removal project and then Eric is leading a Leave No Trace hike during TrailsFest and is also teaming up with the Massachusetts DCR in Uxbridge to lead a hike about the conservation and history of the Blackstone River.  
· The next Conservation Bookclub book is still TBD.
· Nominating Committee Update – Kim B
· Open positions are Vice Chair, Secretary, Families Chair, Membership Chair, Paddling Chair Programs Chair, Social Chair, Technical Climbing Chair, and 20s & 30s Chair.  The High priority ones—the Voting ones—Vice Chair, Secretary, and Membership Chair are the key ones that the nominating committee will focus on.  
· Zenya M – Luke Chapdelaine is joining as a guest today and he has confirmed that he will be stepping into the 20s & 30s Chair.  Zenya M will send his contact information to Kim B for the Nominating Committee.  
7:10 PM — New business (40 min)
· CHCM update- Wendy D , Meighan M
· Wendy - News from Chapters Committee.  Changes are somewhat financially motivated, but not from greed.  AMC has a pretty incredible conservation mission which is driven by volunteers and also by the incredible things they do at a federal level.  
· Meighan – What AMC does well that other organizations don’t do is advocacy and getting people outdoors.  AMC is now looking at a Venn diagram of conservation and people.  It is a reframing of our mission from education, conservation, and recreation; we are talking now about the intersection of the outdoors and people. 
· Wendy – We know that the financials have been on people’s minds and thank you for the work that you have done.  The new financial guide, which has been shared with the ECOM, shows that there is an urgency to address financials—the way that AMC currently operates is not sustainable.  
· Meighan – The AMC is currently operating at about a $2M deficit.  We do have a robust endowment but we are spending more than we are bringing in to the tune of $2M.  Nick Stevens, our new CFO, went through a number of ways that they are making adjustments—they’re doing a full facilities assessment; looking at what facilities are working for us and which ones may not be.  They haven’t made any decisions about that yet.  They did a big reorganization that has saved the organization about $0.5M/yr. The $1 million coming out of Chapters’ excess reserves is a one time thing.  It’s going to help us with our big Outdoors Connector project which is coming online this fall.  The new consulting firm we are working with is great.  They were able to save a lot of the work that had been done already and we are looking at a definite rollout in September.  
· Wendy – Faith is onboard with the changes despite no longer being with AMC. 
· Wendy/Meighan – we know there will be changes and we will have a voice in some of those changes.  Some things we discussed during the Chapters Committee meeting:  
· How to better foster a sense of joy in the outdoors; about inclusivity.  
· Not enough time to perform necessary duties.  
· Open positions that we can’t fill across the organization.
· A commitment from people like Nicole that volunteers are going to be able to continue doing what they love—to get people outdoors, to teach them about the mission—that’s not going away.
· Chapters are essential for the work of AMC, but the volunteer model is inefficient in the amount of time and effort it takes for the volunteers to do the work that they want.  
· AMC wants to start a conversation on how to think out of the box and reexamine how things are structured.  Is there another way to reimaging the structure? Should it be organized by affinity groups? By regions? Should it be organized some other way?  There were no answers that came out of this.  They just wanted to brainstorm.  
· The message that Meighan got loud and clear is that regional groupings were really important.  People like the sense of community from where you live and being able to recreate with people from your area.  With that, we could maybe get some efficiencies like training for activities across all chapters, so that not every chapter would have to run a training.  There were no decisions made but the folks around the table felt they were being heard, that you had a voice, that you were respected. The sense that they got from room was that it was very positive.
· It was stated that the financial presentation was very good—it was very clear and useful and Wendy said that she could share that presentation.
· Meighan – There is a financial concern about the way the Chapters are run--If the Chapters are a drain on the AMC budget.  They are concerned about efficiency.   AMC wants to double membership.  Membership has been declining for many years.  There is a 73 page report from the consultants and it is very interesting.  That report can be shared as well.  More people getting outside but less often.  In some cases, they are only joining us once.  There is a greater diversity of people getting outside but the barriers to access are still there.  Our biggest revenue generator used to be the lodging at the huts, but it is just not coming through like it used to and expenses are going up.  But the bottom line is that they want us to continue to be able to get people outdoors. They want to help chapters to continue to do what we do best.
· Questions 
· Joe M – Asked for clarification about what was said about the Chapters being inefficient.  Wendy and Meighan’s response was that it is not so much that the Chapter’s are inefficient, it is about their structure and that there are not enough leaders/trainers.  The inefficiencies stem from historical systems being built one atop the other and not examined for what works best as opposed to simply what works.  The Worcester Chapter is the 2nd highest in getting people outdoors per number of leaders; the number of activities per member and per leader is really impressive.  
· Rob G mentioned that the number of people hours that it takes to do all that we do is tremendous.  There is a huge number of committees among the Chapters where there is a lot of overlap and definite inefficiencies.
· Alex M asked if there was a timeline for the Chapters Committee resolving these discussions.  There is not yet.  Alex asked if there is an end goal in mind for AMC.  Meighan M specified that the four priorities of AMC going forward are set in stone, but the rest of the mission updates are still being drafted.  
· David E aired concerns regarding the AMC reorganization
· The “Secret sauce” for the AMC for the past approximately 150 years, are where individuals who, on their own initiative, take people outdoors, pursue conservation goals, etc.--it has been a bottom up approach and what the AMC has been doing recently is becoming a more top down organization and that has coincided with their financial difficulties.  A perfect illustration of that is outdoors.org where you really get no sense of it’s being a bottom up organization and I pointed this out to Nicole about 1 year ago and the response that I got from not just Nicole, but from HQ, was well we’re getting more clicks with the way we run outdoors.org.  It was a standard corporate response.  The bottom line is that the magic of AMC has been that it is bottom up; it is not directed from on high; it is not run by corporate people but by dedicated volunteers who one on one are connecting with people in their communities and that is the only reason that organization exists today.  My concern is that all these people talking, all these consultants, our hierarchy in City Square that did not exist 10 years ago; all it does is grow; that we will have spent millions of dollars on this new computer system that we don’t need because the people running it have been over ambitious, needlessly complicated as to what they want, have squandered millions of dollars unnecessarily.  In sum, my belief/fear that the people are unqualified to fix the problem and are missing the whole point. 
· Reply from Meaghan –  I am here to support you.  Yes you are an exemplary Chapter.  You are also very different from every other Chapter in that you are a very small group.  You guys can get together in one room.  Most other chapters are huge geographically and they don’t have the one on one opportunities; they don’t have the easy access to people in the region that you guys have.  There are Chapters that are spread out across multiple states.  AMC has to operate in a way that works for everyone.  Another thing is that I spend about 50% of my time troubleshooting problems that people are having with the Activities Database.  We need another Activities Database and we need it yesterday.  It is desperate and I hate having to spend so much time trying to troubleshoot these issues.  It is just an old defunct database system and we need better tech.  We are in a great position with the consultants they brought on to make sure that the Chapter concerns are addressed with the new technology.  So I do trust that this is going in a positive direction and we do need to spend some money to get a good product and keep up with the rest of the world.  And about volunteers, I know that the  profile of volunteers these days; people are spread so thin where they have to work more hours to make the same amount of money and people are doing so many more things that frankly volunteerism is not the same as it was even just 10 years ago and we want to give people an opportunity to volunteer in a way that is meaningful for them. I am so appreciative of the work that you all do.  I want us to also be able to help other Chapters.  That’s another thing that these changes are supposed to do is to help us all communicate better with each other.
· Joe M advocated for Wendy D and Chris P to lean on the ECOM as needed with concerns to the Chapters Committee.  If more heads are needed, please utilize the ECOM.  
· Meighan – There are so many things that you guys are doing really well.  The 20s & 30s group, Carol’s work on the website, the Volunteer of the Month keeps coming up as an example of how to get a pipeline of people for your executive committee.
· Rob G asked David to clarify his stance on top-down versus bottom-up organizations.  Rob referred to scalability issues with large organizations.  Are the issues facing AMC indicative of a top-down structure, or simply indicative of any large organization?  
· Dave E responded – I feel HQ’s pain.  Some chapters are quite disfunctional from a communications standpoint.  That is the nature of democracy.  I don’t think you can avoid that but at the same time and building on what you said earlier, we love our young members,  we respect them and we get along and we respect each other.  I believe in DEI, but that also can get tiresome because you run a club with the volunteers you have and your most valuable resource is one I’ve heard dismissed by people high up in the organization.  Your most valuable volunteers are exactly the demographic that is stated policy that you are moving away from—affluent, retired people.  We have the time, the money and we can afford to contribute to this organization.  Anything that can be taken as devaluing your older volunteers is problematic.  Age discrimination is a reality.  I see the AMC repeatedly disparaging what it actually has and chasing phantoms.  Yes the computer systems needs to be updated, but we don’t need bells and whistles.  We do not need a $2M computer system and it is too late now; we’ve already spent the money.  
· Joe M  made a motion to move on from this discussion.  Rob G seconded it.  AIF.  Wendy D agreed.  Says there are going to be ongoing conversations about some creative ways we can continue to grow as an organization.  Two things--if you are interested in the most recent conservation education, I learned things about the conservation mission and I’m happy to share.
· Budget cycle change  – 
· Wendy D – The budget cycle will change.  There are a couple of different scenarios right now where the budgets are due Nov. 1 instead of Dec 1 and planning happens in spring instead of in June.   A few months ago Charlie said something about alignment.   That a lot of the things that are going to be happening are to align the Chapter and the change in the budget cycle is going to help with that.  
· Wendy – So the planning will be done in May before the budget is due in November.  Alex M had a question on the chapter update.  What are next steps?  Where does AMC want to see itself?  Wendy D – none.  We just wanted to start the conversation out of transparency.  Just be thinking of this.  We could have waited to have this conversation until after summer break but wanted to get ahead of rumors, contention and chaos and just be transparent about what has been discussed.  In the strategic plan there are some key performance indicators that we are going to talk about when we decide when we are going to start planning together again because we won’t be waiting until January.  
· Meighan – There is a 4 pronged new strategic priority plan.  AMC wants to see us 1) inspiring  joyous meaningful outdoor experiences, 2) protecting critical landscapes for the well-being of people in the outdoors, 3) cultivating and sustaining a diverse robust community, and            4) fostering equity in the outdoors.  That’s the vision.  It’s pretty much who we are already.  For each of those 4 things they have key performance indicators and they are looking for more input from chapter committees.

7:50 PM – General Announcements /Kudos (10 min) 
· Walt L – Leaders of trips in the White Mountains need to carry White Mountain National Forest contact cards.  Reach out to Walt L or Don D with questions. 
· Wendy - Last meeting before summer break will likely be at Broadmeadow will be June 26.  It will be a potluck and grill.    
· Wendy D– lots of people nominated for volunteer of the month.  Chris, Carol I hope you know how much you are appreciated and valued.   Another thing to think about is that Executive Committee members are not eligible for Volunteer of the Month.  Maybe we need  both a Volunteer of the Month and an Executive of the Month?  
· Joe M – People instrumental in making the Leadership Training Program a success and the Backpacking Workshop a success -- Don D, Eric H, Christine C, Carol W, Walt L, Pat Lambert, Christine Fogarty, … all instrumental in making that happen.  Same with the Backpacking  Workshop – Christine Fogarty, Wendy D, Charlie A, Sue Sera, Walt L, Don D, Kim B .  Two big successful programs.  
· Steve Ciras – Lot of love – attended the Trails College at Camp Dodge and there were no less than 6 individuals from Worcester Chapter… Rob G, Jake Scoggin, John M, Alex, Ginny Bixler.  It was great to see.  
· Wendy D -  at chapters committee retreat, the Maine people had lots of great things to say about Worcester Chapter.  
· Ruth Langh – thank you for whoever kicked in to guide this discussion, it has been effective, thank you for all the info, I needed to know more about things that are going on financially and dynamically outside of the Worcester chapter.  I know we work and work well together, but I don’t know a whole lot about what goes on elsewhere.  So thank you to all the participants for guiding us.  I am very happy with this discussion.  
· Dave E – stated that he remembered that as a new leader/new volunteer, getting volunteer of the month made a big impact so I’m just saying it can go a long way. 
· Carol W – to grow membership, we do it best by taking pictures of everything we do.  Please take pictures or videos, and just give them to Carol.  She will put it all together.  Please dump all pics and videos to Carol.  Also, for the new leader distribution list, can we add the leaders-in-training to this list?  
· Alex M – Wants to thank Carol W, Chris C, Wendy D, and Rob G to help with the Annual Meeting planning.  It will be on Saturday, Nov 9.  It will be a good event with a speaker and live music. 
· Meighan – I just got an email from Nate S. with a question about food for TrailsFest.  Mike P clarified that there is no free food.  There will be a couple of food trucks.  If you discretely bring a box lunch you should be ok, but no bbq grill, etc.  

7:50 PM – Adjourn
· Rob G motioned to adjourn the meeting.  John M and Joe M seconded.  AIF.  Meeting adjourned.




Action Item Review

	Action Item
	Owner
	Status

	Migrate outdated SharePoint documents into archive folder
	Chairs
	OPEN

	Planning committee recap
	Chris P
	OPEN

	Save the date for the FB page for annual meeting
	Chairs
	OPEN

	Email follow up to Colby about WFA complaints
	Don D
	OPEN

	Send contact information for proposed new 20s & 30s Chair to Kim B
	Zenya M
	OPEN



AMC WORCESTER CHAPTER
Executive Committee Calendar: 2023- 2024
All mtgs are hybrid unless otherwise stated here or announced prior to meeting
	Date
	Day
	Meeting

	November 29, 2023
	Wednesday
	EC Meeting

	1/20/24
	Saturday
	AMC Annual Summit, Norwood

	1/27/24 9A – 1P
	Saturday
	EC Planning Meeting

	1/31/24
	Wednesday
	EC Meeting REMOTE ONLY

	2/28/24
	Wednesday
	EC Meeting

	3/27/24
	Wednesday
	EC Meeting

	4/24/24 fully in person
	Wednesday
	EC Meeting

	5/29/24
	Wednesday
	EC Meeting

	5/17/24 – 5/19/24
	Fri – Sun
	AMC Chapters Retreat @ CHOC

	6/26/24 fully in person
	Wednesday
	EC Meeting

	Summer Break
	
	😊

	9/25/24 Welcome back!
	Wednesday
	EC Meeting

	TBD (Sept 2024)
	TBD
	Fall Fest

	10/30/24
	Wednesday
	EC Meeting

	11/9/24
	Saturday
	Annual Meeting & Social

	11/27/24
	Wednesday
	EC Meeting REMOTE ONLY



